
Westran PTO
November 2nd 2022 Meeting Minutes

Date, time and location: Wednesday, November 2nd, 2022 at 6:00pm in Elementary
Cafeteria

Meeting called to order by President Kalee Scrogin at 6:07pm

Attendance: Tannie Howard, Kalee Scrogin, Renae Fuemmeler, Chelsey Adkison,
Lucretia Cross, Hilary Knazik, Kaylee Hayes, Miranda White, Ashley Wienhaus, Randi
Rice, Jenn McCloud and Shania Rickart

Secretary report given by Shania Rickart. Ashey Wienhaus made a motion to approve
and Jenn McCloud seconded the motion.

Treasurer report given by Randi Rice. $9,100.56 in the checking account and
$22,652.84 in the savings account.

New Business
We spoke about “Fill the Fridge” and the requests that the teachers had for the items
they want in the lounge. Some of the requests were Dr. Pepper, K-Cups, Dark
Chocolate, Chips, Mountain Dew, Diet Coke, Beef Jerky sticks and flavor packets. We
made the budget to be $150.00 to cover costs of everything needed to fulfill this.

The Fire Department will be handling the Penny Wars and all that it entails, we will do
the incentive for the winner. We decided to go by the grade that collects the most and
will let the students vote on whether they would like a pizza or ice cream party. The
Penny Wars will begin on 11/14/2022 and the length is still to be determined by the fire
department.

We briefly went over the Spring Carnival; we will need about 6-7 rooms for games and
decided on a $400.00 budget for prizes (thinking of around 1800 little knick knacks).
Ashley Wienhaus makes a motion to approve for trinketies and tchotchkes and Shania
Rickart seconded.

Old Business
Fall fundraiser items will be picked up on November 7, 2022 at parent-teacher
conferences.



All feedback from the glow party is excellent. Everyone really seemed to enjoy it. We
would like to do another one, on 02/17/2023, and do a space theme. We made a budget
of $150.00 for decorations. Ashley Wienhaus made a motion to approve and Kaylee
Hayes and Chelsey Adkison seconded.

We spoke about the teachers' requests, Mr. Ueltschy got his carpet squares and loves
them. Ms. Roling reached out about the kindergarten field trip to The Peachtree Farms
pumpkin patch and we covered it. They went on October 27, 2022 and had a blast.

Grinch Day has been changed to Winter Wonderland due to some that do not celebrate
Christmas. We will be decorating the cafeteria and parts of the hallways. We will start
decorating on 11/30/2022 at 5:45pm. Decorations need to be done by 12/05/2022.

PBS will be doing a “snowball” fight sometime in January and PTO will provide snacks
and drinks.

Next meeting is Monday, December 5th 2022 at 6:00pm.

A motion was made by Tannie Howard to adjourn the meeting and Ashley Wienhaus
seconded.


